


Stephen McPartland MP 

HOUSE OF COMMONS 

LONDON SWlA OAA 

I therefore remain concerned as to why this is being considered at the planning hearing on 

the 19 November prior to any formal approval of its removal from the Green Belt. I have 

stressed my concern with NHDC pre-empting planning application 17/02755/1 previously and 

yet this is continuing to be a reoccurring theme. NHDC should continue to work with the 

Planning Inspector and ensure all stages of the planning process and proposed development 

are informed and do not bypass the procedure. I would like to stress predetermining decisions 

about the location or phasing of new development that are central to an emerging plan and 

where the emerging plan is at an advance stage is considered premature by the NPPF. 

I request you contact NHDC and urge them to allow the Local Plan examination process to 

take its course and not predetermine more applications, that are currently in Green Belt. 

Yours sincerely, 

Stephen McPartland 

Member of Parliament for Stevenage 

www.stephenmcpartland.co.uk 


